
























Douglas Finn <dfinn@edgartown-ma.us>

87 West Tisbury rd
1 message

Alex Schaeffer <aschaeffer@edgartown-ma.us> Tue, Jan 29, 2019 at 10:17 AM
To: planningboard@edgartown-ma.us

To the planning board 

I am writing in reference to the requested variance applied for on behalf of 
Facing West Ventures LLC on Accessors parcel 20c-110  located at 87 West 
Tisbury Rd in Edgartown. Unfortunately I am away at training today and will 
not be able to attend the meeting.  
Given the proposed plan, I have concern of the accessibility to the 
subdivided properties by emergency vehicles. Additionally the ability to 
turn around on the proposed dead end private way is an important aspect of 
this accessibility. As you may be aware, we have worked together in the past 
to insure that emergency vehicles and apparatus have the room they need to 
allow for the most appropriate response given all types of emergencies. I 
hope that we can evaluate this proposal together and find a solution that 
will be acceptable to all stakeholders.  

Respectfully 

Alexander Schaeffer  
Chief, Edgartown Fire Department 





1/28/19 

Dear Planning Board, 

We are writing regarding the plan submitted for 87 West Tisbury Road. 

As the direct abutters to the proposed subdivision, we would like to object to the current 
plan on the following grounds: 

1) The waiver the owners are requesting to decrease the private way from 30 feet
(From the subdivision Rules and Regulations) to 20 feet will provide a very
narrow access for emergency vehicles.  This will create a safety hazard.  In
addition, the emergency vehicles will be unable to turn around in this narrow
space.  It will also set precedent for others to create unsafe entrances to future
subdivisions.

2) The placement of the proposed driveway is directly across from Marchant’s Way,
and thus creates a 4 way intersection between the proposed new road,
Marchant’s way, and West Tisbury Road.

3) We walk our children to school every day, and it is getting more and more
dangerous to cross West Tisbury Road as there are more houses and high
speed vehicle traffic in the area. This subdivision will only make it worse.

4) As a private way, there are no zoning regulations limiting use of the proposed
road and parking and thus could be used to store commercial trucks and
vehicles, which is not fitting with the character of the neighborhood.

5) The 3rd lot, furthest from West Tisbury Road, is a non-confirming lot and does not
meet the 50 foot requirement for frontage

6) The lot is very narrow and would force the builders to squeeze the houses in a
very tight footprint between the proposed road and the rear and side property
boundaries.

7) The plan calls for 3 building lots, while originally it was approved with the
potential for 2 building lots prior to its’ recent purchase.

8) This high density housing will further erode the tranquil nature of this area and
lead to more congestion, lighting, traffic, and construction.  In addition, the
opportunity to rent these properties to large groups may create a party
atmosphere in the neighborhood that is not in line with the family neighborhood
they are staying in.

We appreciate your consideration and ask this plan be amended so that the private way 
remains at 30 feet as required by section 3.01.2 Width (From the subdivision Rules and 
Regulations) and the property only be permitted to be divided into 2 lots, not 3. 

Respectfully, 

Josh and Prudence Athearn Levy 

95 West Tisbury Road, Edgartown 





Douglas Finn <dfinn@edgartown-ma.us>

Comments in advance of public hearing, Facingwestentures, LLC, 87 W Tisbury Rd 
1 message

'Nancy Trimper' via Planning Board <planningboard@edgartown-ma.us> Sun, Jan 27, 2019 at 10:27 PM
Reply-To: Nancy Trimper <njtrimper@yahoo.com>
To: planningboard@edgartown-ma.us

Dear Planning Board, 
Thank you for the opportunity to provide input on the proposed subdivision at 87 W Tisbury Rd, directly across the street
from me. 
I am a year-round resident and have lived here long enough to see the substantial increase in traffic, especially in the
summer months - and the tourist season gets longer every year bringing more traffic for a longer period.  Traffic is my
primary concern. 
The location of the entrance for the proposed private way will be almost directly across from the entrance to Marchant’s
Path. In fact, I expect the headlights from the cars emerging from the proposed way will shine directly in my bedroom
window.   And I suppose there will be a streetlight or more as well.  I realize this is a very personal issue and doesn’t
concern the greater good, but it does concern me - quite a bit.  The summer traffic in and out of Marchant’s Path is
already a nuisance, and I feel as if this could double the activity around my property.  An intersection here will require both
rapid (noisy) acceleration due to the speed of oncoming traffic along W Tisbury Rd, and lengthy idle times with noxious
fumes and noise while waiting for traffic to abate along W Tisbury Rd.  This island should be a place where anyone can
enjoy leaving their windows open in the good weather - I fear I will lose this fundamental pleasure of life on Martha’s
Vineyard. 
While this specific concern may be a personal nuisance for me, I also feel the placement of the entrance of the private
way is unsafe, as cars speed up rapidly once past the school in the direction W Tisbury, and in the direction of Edgartown
they have not yet slowed down for the school.   I can personally speak to the perils of crossing the road on foot at that
very spot to get my mail on a regular basis.  It is a dangerous spot - especially in the summer months.  Even when there
is no car in either direction when I begin to cross the street, I usually end up holding onto the mailbox so as not to get
knocked over as cars whiz by once I get to the mailbox.  Then it's a race to get back to the sidewalk in the other direction. 
Not to mention I usually have to stand and wait for some time for an “all clear” to cross. 
I’ve been turning in and out of Marchant’s Path in my car for more than 20 years, and it is not an easy turn, especially in
the summer when there is sidewalk traffic in addition to car traffic.   I can’t imagine the additional difficulty due to another
road virtually across the street from Marchant’s Path - a four way intersection with the added factor of sidewalk traffic
seems a bit too much for all concerned from a safety perspective.  And in the off-season the sidewalk traffic is primarily
children on their way to and from the elementary school - coinciding with some of the busiest traffic of the day.   I just
don’t think a 4 way intersection, close to a school with a busy sidewalk in all seasons, is safe - especially considering the
speed of the traffic at that point. 
And then there are the construction vehicles associated with the building project.  Where would they park?  Are they
going to use W Tisbury Rd?  Even if they don’t park there they will be turning on and off of W Tisbury Rd routinely.   Is
there a way to at least keep them off of my side of the road?  It is such a nuisance, the noise and dust is terrible.  I really
don’t like the idea of a dead-end private way with all access off of W Tisbury Rd. 
Three lots seems like a dense configuration, I assume they will have town septic and the town can support that.   Another
limited resource is internet  - has anyone spoken with Xfinity/Comcast about their ability to provide internet capability to
this area of town, given a greater density, without further degradation to our individual signal?     
I also have a couple of general questions I hope can be quickly addressed.   It appears that a private way should have the
same standards as a public way regarding number of cars in the driveway, type of cars (limited commercial parking), and
all other respects.   Could you just take a minute and confirm that for me?   
I’ve also heard of some discussions to limit the footprint of a house based on the square footage of the lot.   Where does
that discussion stand relative to this proposed subdivision? 
Thanks again for this opportunity, 
Nancy Trimper 
90 W Tisbury Rd 
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